
 
 

 

An tÚdarás Sláinte agus Sábháilteachta                     

Health and Safety Authority 

0818 289 389  landuseplanning@hsa.ie    www.hsa.ie 

 

01.06.32 LUPR9 Outside scope of Regs 
 

 

Planning Department 

South Dublin County Council 

County Hall 

Tallaght 

Dublin 24 

 

Our Ref: 3857 

  

1 September 2022 

 

Re:   Planning Application SD22A/0303 for development by Takeda Ireland Limited at Grange 

Castle Business Park, Grange Castle, Dublin 22, & your letter of 8 August 2022 

 

Dear Ms O’Shea, 

 

The Health and Safety Authority (the Authority), acting as the Central Competent Authority under the 

Chemicals Act (Control of Major Accident Hazards Involving Dangerous Substances) Regulations 2015 

(S.I. 209 of 2015) gives technical advice to the Planning Authority when requested, under regulation 

24(2) in relation to:  

 

(a) the siting and development of new establishments; 

 

(b) modifications to establishments of the type described in Regulation 12(1); 

 

(c) new developments including transport routes, locations of public use and residential areas in the 

vicinity of establishments, where the siting, modifications or developments may be the source of, 

or increase the risk or consequences of, a major accident. 

 

Since the above-referenced application appears to be outside the scope of the Regulations, the Authority 

has no observations to forward. 

 

If you have any queries please contact the undersigned. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Marcus Phelan 

Inspector, 

COMAH, Chemical Production & Storage (CCPS) 
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